
TruNet Solar Program

OUC TRN0525

*	Customers will receive the Full Retail Rate during a 
temporary grace period through March 2026

Dear OUC Customer,

We’d like to inform you of upcoming changes 
to OUC’s TruNet rooftop solar program that will 
take effect on July 1, 2025. Please review key 
updates below:

New Rooftop Solar Installations

June 30, 2025 

New solar rooftop interconnection applications 
and payment must be completed and received 
by June 30, 2025, to be eligible for the full retail 
incentive rate for excess energy sold to OUC 
until June 30, 2045.

July 1, 2025

Beginning July 1, 2025, customers submitting 
new solar interconnection applications will 
receive energy credits at the community solar 
energy rate for up to five years through  
June 30, 2030, and then transition to the retail 
fuel rate afterward for energy sold to OUC.* 

Existing Rooftop Solar Owners

Existing OUC rooftop solar owners will continue 
to receive the current, full retail incentive rate 
for excess energy sold to OUC until June 30, 2045. 
No action is needed to maintain this rate. 

Thank you for supporting our efforts to  
promote renewable energy. We truly appreciate 
your continued commitment to sustainability 
and innovation in our community. If you have 
questions, please visit: OUC.com/TruNet.


